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No Material or Non-substantive Change Justification

The  Substance  Abuse  and  Mental  Health  Services  Administration  (SAMHSA)  is
requesting  a  no  material  or  non-substantive  change  approval  from  the  Office  of
Management and Budget (OMB) for (OMB No. 0930-0400) Substance Abuse and Mental
Health  Services  Administration’s  (SAMHSA)  Unified  Performance  Reporting  Tool
(SUPRT).

SAMHSA is requesting a non-substantive change to revise questions to align with E.O.
14168  Defending  Women From Gender Ideology  Extremism and Restoring  Biological
Truth to the Federal Government. 

SAMHSA  is  requesting  to  remove  the  following  from  both  the  client  level  and
administrative level tools. These changes will not impact the current burden hours: 

 Remove the question, “what is your gender” and replace with “what is your sex.”
 Maintain only the “male” and “female” response options for sex. 
 Removing the follow-up question, “what is your sex assigned at birth.” 
 Remove sexual orientation questions from both the client level and administrative

level tools. 
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